The Board of Supervisors of Contra Costa County, California

In the matter of recognizing the contributions of Linda Weder on the occasion of her Retirement from Contra Costa County

Resolution No. 2019/1

WHEREAS, Linda Weder started as a temporary Clerk - Experienced Level with Contra Costa County in the Health Services Department in 1991; and

WHEREAS, in 1991 Linda Weder began her career with Contra Costa County in a permanent position in the Probation Department as a Data Entry Operator II; and

WHEREAS, Linda was hired in the Office of Revenue Collection as a permanent Account Clerk – Experienced Level in March, 1995; and

WHEREAS, Linda was promoted to Account Clerk - Advanced Level on March 1, 1998; and

WHEREAS, in April 2003 Linda received a Certificate of Appreciation for providing excellent support to staff in the Office of Revenue Collection; and

WHEREAS, Linda was hired as an Account Clerk - Advanced Level in the Public Works Department on June 14, 2010; and

WHEREAS, in October 2016 Linda was recognized for her excellent team work in her day to day duties in the Finance Division of the Public Works Department; and

WHEREAS, Linda has been a valuable resource to the Department and the Finance Division throughout her career.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Supervisors of Contra Costa County does hereby recognize Linda Weder for 27 years of dedicated service to Contra Costa County and congratulate her on the occasion of her retirement.

PASSED by a unanimous vote of the Board of Supervisors members present this 15th day of January, 2019.

JOHN GIOIA

Chair,

District I Supervisor

CANDACE ANDERSEN

District II Supervisor

DIANE BURGIS

District III Supervisor

KAREN MITCHOF

District IV Supervisor

FEDERAL D. GLOVER

District V Supervisor

I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the Board of Supervisors on the date shown.

ATTESTED: January 15, 2019

DAVID TWA, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors and County Administrator

By Stephanie Wello, Deputy